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COORDINATOR’S MESSAGE 
 

 
Dear SWAP Members 

It has been a long winter for many of us! But, the time is rapidly approaching 
for the CPA annual convention, this year in Vancouver. We can begin to 
imagine warm and humid weather. In less than six weeks we will once again 
have the opportunity to attend some fantastic workshops, symposiums, 
roundtables, visit with presenters at the SWAP poster session, enjoy our SWAP 
keynote presentations, participate in SWAP’s AGM, and appreciate each other 
at our afternoon social gathering.  

As mentioned in the January newsletter a number of members of the SWAP 
executive – Taslim Alani, Lucie Kocum, Jessica McCutcheon, and myself, as 
well as our past recipient of the SWAP mentorship award, Janelle Kwee – had 
been working together on this year’s SWAP pre-convention workshop: Giving 
birth to a new vision: Navigating the (in)visibility of motherhood in the 
academy. Unfortunately, due to the very low pre-registration numbers by early 
May, we had to make the decision to cancel the workshop.  

We can still look forward to a rich SWAP programme as well as to other sections’ presentations and workshops 
that will be of interest to our members. You can check out the CPA site and take a look at the convention 
program-at-a-glance. As always, there are a lot of exciting events planned! You can find the convention-at-glance 
using the following URL: http://www.cpa.ca/convention/conventionprogram/ 

As you are aware, the recipient of the 2013 SWAP Distinguished Member Award, Dr. Noreen Stuckless, will be 
giving the SWAP keynote address entitled Lethal and non-lethal violence against women: perspectives on 
personal, health, and societal consequences of inter-partner violence. Dr. Stuckless will be talking about violence 
against women and its effects on women’s health. She will explore with us key questions related to fatal and non-
fatal acts of violence against women. Dr. Stuckless will also interrogate positive initiatives in support of the 
survivors of violence. This promises to be a very informative presentation. SWAP’s AGM will follow and then 
will be hosting a one-hour social event and so there will be lots of opportunities to continue the discussions 
following from Dr. Stuckless’s presentation. 
 
In addition to these SWAP events, SWAP members will be presenting posters; two symposia are scheduled; as 
well as two conversation sessions. All of the details can be found in the program. But, in brief, SWAP’s schedule 
can be found on pages 7-8 of this newsletter. Mark your calendars! We are hoping for a strong presence at the 
Convention in Vancouver this year as well as at all of SWAP’s planned events!  
 
As the Convention draws nearer, I realize that my term as SWAP Coordinator is rapidly coming to an end. When 
I first took on this task, as coordinator elect for a year and then two years in this position, it seemed like it would 
involve a long stretch of time. Now it feels, three conventions later, as if no time at all has passed! It has been a 
real honour to serve in this capacity and to have worked closely with all of the wonderful women on the executive 
for the past few years. My heartfelt thanks go out to all of the members of the executive for their support and hard 
work. I look forward to working with Paula Barata during this upcoming year as she takes us forward into the 
next two years of feminist psychological activity at CPA. In closing, I would also like to thank all of you for your 
involvement, commitment to feminist psychology and for your enduring support of SWAP. See you all in June!  

Best wishes, Lynda  
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EDITOR’S MESSAGE 
Welcome to the May issue of the SWAP Newsletter! 

I hope you enjoy the May edition of the SWAP Newsletter. Like many 
SWAP members I’m gearing up to attend the upcoming CPA 
convention in Vancouver. From the look of the SWAP events (to be 
found on pages 7 and 8), it is going to be a fantastic convention! 
However, as one of the organisers of the SWAP pre-convention 
workshop, I am saddened that low anticipated attendance required its 
cancellation. I must admit that the SWAP institutes have always been 
my favourite part of the CPA conventions. I hope to be able to attend 
many more in the future.  
 

Moving on to the excitement of the May newsletter, in addition to our 
highlights of the CPA convention, you will find “Members’ Recent 

Publications” on page 9, “Job Postings” on pages 10 and 11 and a “Call for Nominations” on page 12. A 
number of “Announcements” can be found on page 13. The successful speed mentoring event will be 
back at the CPA convention this year and you will find further information about the event in this 
“Announcements” section. Finally, near the end of the newsletter you’ll find an invitation to a book 
launch (p. 14) and information on an upcoming global symposium on women’s leadership (p. 15).  
 

Again, I strongly encourage SWAP Members to make submissions to the newsletters. I would 
especially love to see an increase in the following columns: Members’ Recent Publications and Recently 
Defended because I know there are SWAP members out there doing exciting and innovative research. 
Also, please feel free to send me any other submissions that you would like included, such as Calls for 
Papers or Nominations, Feminist Review, Executive Showcase, Conference Reviews, or ideas for future 
columns. 

Note that the deadline for submissions for the September 2014 issue of the newsletter is Friday, 
September 12. 
 
Sincerely, 

Jessica McCutcheon, Newsletter Editor 
Email: jessica.mccutcheon@usask.ca
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2014 SWAP CPA CONVENTION 
PROGRAMME 

 
 

2014 SWAP CPA Convention Programme 
 

Thursday, June 5, 2014 
• Section Keynote & 2013 SWAP Distinguished Member Award Recipient 

Dr. Noreen Stuckless: ‘Lethal and Non-Lethal Violence Against Women: Perspectives on 
Personal, Health, and Societal Consequences of Inter-Partner Violence’ 
Plaza C, 150 Theatre, 2nd floor; 12:00PM – 12:55 PM 
 

• Section Annual Meeting 
Plaza C, 150 Theatre, 2nd floor; 1:00PM – 1:55PM 
Our Distinguished Member, Feminist Mentoring, and Student Paper and Travel Awards are all 
presented at our meeting. Please join us to celebrate with the section award winners and participate 
in the business of the Section 
 

• SWAP Reception 
Plaza C, 150 Theatre, 2nd floor; 2:00PM – 2:55PM 
All members and friends of SWAP are cordially invited to join us. 
Speed Mentoring Event is scheduled. 
 

• Poster Session ‘B’ – Women & Psychology 
Regency A/B/C, 3rd floor; 3:00PM – 5:00PM 
 

• Presidential Reception 
Stanley/Grouse/Seymour, 34th floor; 6:00PM-8:00PM 
 

Friday, June 6, 2014 
• SWAP Symposium: Violence Against Women: Programs, Policies, and Politics 

Paula Barata, H. Lorraine Radtke, Charlene Senn 
Oxford, 50 Theatre, 3rd floor; 10:00AM – 10:55AM 
 

• Conversation Session:  
Gisell Castillo: Can we Really Stir the Pot and Play it Safe? The Ethics of Doing Participatory 
Action Research on Violence Against Women 
Hillary McBride: Healthy Body Image among Young Women: Reflections from Mothers and 
Daughters about the Development of Body Image Intergenerationally  
Stanley/Grouse; 200 Theatre; 34th floor; 4:00PM – 4:55PM 
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Saturday, June 7, 2014 
• SWAP Symposium: Perinatal Experiences as they Transcend Medical Events: Insights on 

Silencing, Empowerment, Vulnerability, and Strength 
Janelle Kwee, Hillary McBride, Kathleen Webb 
Plaza B, 175 Theatre, 2nd floor; 10:00AM – 10:55AM 
 

Also of interest to SWAP members on Saturday: 
• Counselling Psychology Symposium: A Feminist Social Constructionist Analysis of Gender 

Expression and Gender Non-Conformity 
Ada Sinacore, Laura Copeland, Jennifer Ho 
Dover/Cavendish/Tennyson, 75 Theatre, 4th floor; 4: 30PM – 5:55PM 

 
 

 Thursday Friday Saturday 
10:00-11:00  SWAP Symposium 

Paula Barata 
H. Lorraine Radtke 

Charlene Senn 

SWAP Symposium 
Janelle Kwee 

Hillary McBride 
Kathleen Webb 

11:00-12:00    
12:00-1:00 Section Keynote 

Dr. Noreen Stuckless 
  

1:00-2:00 SWAP AGM   
2:00-3:00 SWAP Reception   
3:00-4:00 SWAP Poster 

Session 
  

4:00-5:00 Conversation 
Session 

Gisell Castillo 
Hillary McBride 

 

5:00-6:00    
6:00-7:00 Presidential 

Reception 
  

7:00-8:00   
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RECENT PUBLICATIONS 
 
Chasin, C. D. (2013). Reconsidering asexuality and its radical potential. Feminist Studies, 39 (2), 
405-426. 
 
Sample: 
For the asexual community, asexuality is a matter of self-identification: it is defined as a lack of sexual 
attraction combined with one’s identification as asexual. Such a definition is certainly circular, but it 
functions as a way for the asexual community to explain asexuality to non-asexuals—that asexuals are 
people who do not experience sexual attraction—while simultaneously allowing people to decide for 
themselves their membership in the asexual community. When I first discovered the asexual community 
years ago, it was not a definition of asexuality per se that struck me or led me to call myself asexual; it 
was the incredible sense that these people—members of the asexual community—sounded like me. 
Academic research, in contrast, has largely defined asexuality as a lifelong lack of sexual attraction and 
in doing so has positioned asexuality in line with essentialist discourses of sexual orientation. 

 
Full article can be found at: http://cj.chasin.ca/Chasin_Reconsidering.Asexuality_FS.Vol39.2_2013.pdf 
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JOB POSTINGS 
 

Family Relations and Applied Nutrition - Assistant Professor 
(Adult Development and Aging) 

University of Guelph 
Location: Ontario 

Date posted: 2014-05-08 
 

The Department of Family Relations and Applied Nutrition invites applications for a tenure-track Assistant 
Professor position in adult development and aging. Responsibilities include teaching at the undergraduate and 
graduate levels, participating in undergraduate and graduate curriculum development and building a vigorous 
research program with an applied focus. Applicants who can show evidence of working in an interdisciplinary 
and collaborative environment, and an interest in diverse populations and/or community engagement would be an 
asset.  
 
At the time of the appointment (January 2015), applicants should have completed a PhD in human development, 
social work, sociology, psychology, or other family related fields. The successful candidate will have a proven 
record of research and teaching and post-graduate and/or applied experience would be an advantage. Quantitative 
research expertise is required in a relevant area, for example: life-span development with an emphasis on 
adulthood; aging and/or late-life; health and family well-being, and/or intergenerational and intimate 
relationships. Priority teaching needs in the department are adulthood, aging, graduate statistics, family theory 
and social policy.  
 
The Department of Family Relations and Applied Nutrition is housed in the College of Social and Applied 
Human Sciences. It offers undergraduate majors in Adult Development, Applied Human Nutrition and Child, 
Youth and Family and research based MSc and PhD programs in the fields of Applied Human Nutrition, and 
Family Relations and Human Development. In addition, it offers professional accredited graduate programs in 
Applied Human Nutrition and Couple and Family Therapy. The successful candidate will largely teach within our 
Adult Development undergraduate major and within our Family Relations and Human Development graduate 
program.  
 
Submit applications, including cover letter, curriculum vitae and names of three referees to Professor Michael 
Nightingale, Acting Chair, Department of Family Relations and Applied Nutrition, University of Guelph, Guelph, 
Ontario N1G 2W1 (Tel: 519-824-4120, Ext. 56321; FAX: 519-766-0691), frandept@uoguelph.ca by Wednesday 
June 11, 2014. More information about the Department can be found at the website: 
http://www.uoguelph.ca/family/  
 
All candidates are encouraged to apply; however, Canadians and permanent residents will be given priority. Only 
those selected for an interview will be contacted.  
 
The University of Guelph is committed to equity in its policies, practices, and programs, supports diversity in its 
teaching, learning and work environments, and ensures that applications for members of underrepresented groups 
are seriously considered under its employment equity policy. All qualified individuals who would contribute to 
the further diversification of our University community are encouraged to apply.  
Subject to final budgetary approval. 
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JOB POSTINGS 
 

 
Three Limited Term Faculty Positions 

 
The Department of Psychology invites applications for three 1‐year Limited Term Faculty (LTF) positions at the 
rank of Assistant Professor effective July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015. These positions are subject to final budgetary 
approval. 
 
The first position (LTF1) will include teaching in core areas such as Introduction to Psychology. The second 
position (LTF2) will include teaching in core areas such as Adult Development, Child Development, Perspectives 
in Psychology, and Death, Dying, and Bereavement. The third position (LTF3) will include teaching in core areas 
such as Introduction to Psychology, Personality Theory, and Stress and Adaptation. Successful candidates ideally 
should have demonstrated experience as an effective teacher in large classes, should have experience supervising 
graduate assistants, and should demonstrate familiarity with current research in the subject areas they will be 
expected to teach in. applicants should identify clearly any previous teaching experience, especially in the areas 
listed above. Successful candidates will only carry out the teaching and service obligations required of faculty 
members, and must hold, or be close to completing, a related PhD. 
 
Enquiries may be addressed to Dr. Martin M. Antony, Department of Psychology at mantony@psych.ryerson.ca 
(416‐979‐5000 ext. 2631). For more information on the Department, please refer to 
www.ryerson.ca/psychology. 
 
Deadline for applications is 4:00 pm on Friday May 16, 2014. Applicants should submit ELECTRONICALLY a 
file containing a covering letter specifying which LTF position they are applying for (e.g., LTF1, LTF2, LTF3), a 
curriculum vitae, a teaching dossier, and student evaluations of teaching. Also provide the name and contact 
information of three (3) potential referees, at least one of whom can speak to the applicant’s ability to teach 
undergraduate students. Please submit applications to: mantony@psych.ryerson.ca. Applicants who apply for 
more than one of these positions should indicate their order of preference, if relevant. 
 
This position falls under the jurisdiction of the Ryerson Faculty Association (RFA). The RFA collective 
agreement may be viewed at: http://www.ryerson.ca/teaching/employment_resources/rfa.html. The RFA’s 
website may be found at: http://www.ryerson.ca/~rfa/. A summary of RFA benefits can be found at: 
http://ryerson.ca/hr/benefits/benefits_by_group/rfa/index.html. 
 
Ryerson University is strongly committed to fostering diversity within our community. We welcome 
those who would contribute to the further diversification of our staff, our faculty, and its scholarship 
including, but not limited to, women, visible minorities, Aboriginal people, persons with disabilities, 
and persons of any sexual orientation or gender identity. Please note that all qualified candidates are 
encouraged to apply but applications from Canadians and permanent residents will be given priority. 
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CALL FOR NOMINATIONS 
 

Elizabeth Hurlock Beckman Award Trust  
 

WHAT 
The Elizabeth Hurlock Beckman Award Advisory Committee is currently seeking nominations for the 2014 
Beckman Award. The award is given to professors who inspired their former students to achieve greatness. Each 
recipient will receive a one-time cash award of $25,000. Preference will be given to educators who teach or who 
taught in the fields of psychology, medicine, or law. In 2013, a quarter of a million dollars was awarded to 10 
professors throughout the United States. 
  
  
WHO 
The Elizabeth Hurlock Beckman Award Trust was established in 2008 under the will of Gail McKnight Beckman 
in memory of her mother, Dr. Elizabeth Hurlock Beckman. Wells Fargo Bank, N. A. serves as the Trustee. Dr. 
Beckman was an educator, a renowned author, and a pioneer in the field of Psychology. 
  
Gail McKnight Beckman created the Beckman award to benefit teachers who have inspired their former students 
to make a difference in their communities. The award is given to current or former academic faculty members 
who have inspired their former students to "create an organization which has demonstrably conferred a benefit on 
the community at large." 
  
Alternatively, academic faculty members must have inspired their former students to "establish on a lasting basis 
a concept, procedure, or movement of comparable benefit to the community at large." 
  
WHEN 
The nomination deadline is Tuesday, July 15, 2014. An award ceremony will be held in the fall in Atlanta , GA. 
  
WHERE 
For more information or to nominate or apply for the award, please visit: 

 
https://www.wellsfargo.com/privatefoundationgrants/beckman 
  
Contact: grantadministration@wellsfargo.com   
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 

Speed Mentoring Event 

You are cordially invited to participate in a Speed Mentoring event being organized by the Section for 
Women and Psychology. All those attending the CPA Convention are invited and encouraged to attend. 
This will be an opportunity to meet faculty and students interested in research and/or practice related to 
women and psychology. The Speed Mentoring event will be held on Thursday June 5th at 2PM (after 
the Section for Women and Psychology's Annual General Meeting) at the Hyatt Regency Vancouver 
hotel, in Plaza C, Theatre 150. To participate, please email Taslim at taslim.alani@gmail.com. 

 
Join the SWAP Student Executive 

Are you a student interested in getting involved with the Section for Woman and Psychology? The 
Student Executive is looking for new members. If you are interested in getting involved, please email 
Taslim at taslim.alani@gmail.com. We look forward to hearing from you! 
 

Submit to Psynopsis Magazine Summer Issue 
Summer 2014, Diversity in the Science and Practice of Psychology: The Summer 2014 issue of 
Psynopsis is devoted to the study and practice of diversity in psychology.  We encourage submissions 
that profile research or practice related work looking at diverse populations.  These can include work 
that focuses on the delivery of care to populations distinguished by any social, cultural, or other 
demographic characteristic and work that researches how diverse human characteristics interact with 
development or function.  The science and practice of psychology defines itself by its comprehensive 
and inclusive consideration of how social, psychological and biological characteristics combine to 
impact human experience.  Please consider sharing with us your good works. 
 
For details on how to submit an article, visit http://www.cpa.ca/Psynopsis/psynopsiseditorialpolicy. 
For a list of upcoming issue themes, visit http://www.cpa.ca/Psynopsis/ 
 
Qualitative Research International Summer School – University of the West England (July 28, 
2014 – August 1, 2014) 
Lead tutors: Virginia Braun & Victoria Clarke, authors of Successful Qualitative Research and Using 
Thematic Analysis in Psychology. Opening and closing keynotes by Prof. Brendan Gough and Prof. 
Lucy Yardley. Expert tutors from UWE and other UK universities.  
 
Workshops on qualitative research ‘from start to finish’ – theoretical foundations, design, methods of 
data collection and analysis (interviews, focus groups, TA, IPA, DA, CA, GT, CAQDAS, action and 
narrative research), quality, communicating findings.  
 
The early bird fees end 31 May.  
BOOK NOW: http://go.uwe.ac.uk/QualitativeSummerSchool 
To find out more contact Nikki: Nikki2.Hayfield@uwe.ac.uk 
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BOOK LAUNCH 
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UPCOMING CONFERENCES 
 

2014 Summer Global Symposium on Women’s Leadership  
July 25-26, 2014 – Los Angeles, CA 

 
We would like to extend our warmest invitation to you to participate in the Global Symposium on 
Women’s Leadership. This symposium is designed as a seminar for presentation of papers and ideas 
regarding gender equity and fairness in leadership opportunities in the social and economic structures of 
society. 

You are welcome to present a paper on an aspect of women’s studies, or you may wish to attend as an 
observer or panel member. If you wish to present a paper you will be requested to submit a brief 
abstract for review by the Symposium Organization Committee. Papers presented are peer reviewed by 
reviewers for possible inclusion in book of abstracts. 
 
Topics: 
Abstracts of research papers in 150-200 words are invited from female professionals, females of any age 
interested in career growth, men who are supportive of women in leadership, executives, supervisors, 
managers, administrators, educators and Ph.D. scholars/Post Graduate students on contemporary issues 
in Women’s Leadership befitting any of the conference tracks mentioned below. Topics of interest for 
submissions include, but are not limited to: gender and history, women’s leadership development, 
women in the university: benefits and barriers, market limitations on women’s careers, glass ceilings in 
the workplace, trials and triumphs: portraits of women university presidents, economics of gender, 
women at work: women executives and company boards, women and social justice: a dilemma, women 
in the military: motherhood, war and veterans, politics of gender in transnational contexts, gender and 
the environment, the future of feminism, culture and women’s progress, reproductive politics, women’s 
education and population growth, women’s health, politics, and the child, women’s rights and the law. 
 
Deadline for Abstracts: July 18th, 2014 
Contact Person: conference@uofriverside.com 

 
For more information and to submit: http://www.uofriverside.com/conferences/global-womens-
leadership-symposium/global-symposium-on-womens-leadership/
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NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 
I am seeking detailed submissions for the following columns for the January 2014 SWAP Newsletter: 

1. MEMBERS’ RECENT PUBLICATIONS. This column is for members to highlight their recent 
publications. If you have published an article/book/book chapter in the last year this is your chance 
to let the SWAP members know about it. Please submit the reference and a 250-500 word abstract 
of your publication to me. 

2. METHODOLOGICAL REVIEW. If you have read or written an article using a research method 
that you think is particularly interesting and/or innovative, or has been used in an innovative fashion 
(e.g., to access a difficult to access population, administered in a unique way, etc.), please consider 
writing a review of that article. The goal is to highlight research methodologies that may be useful 
to members when they are developing new research projects. For example (but not limited to), 
discourse analysis, conversation analysis, client representative case study, structural equation 
modeling, a multiple regression conducted in a unique way, mixed methods, etc. 

3. CONFERENCE REVIEWS. If you have attended a conference since the last Newsletter and there 
were presentations that you think would be of interest to our members, please consider writing a 
brief review (250-500 words) of the conference/presentation(s). This includes any presentations that 
you may have made at a recent conference. Please include the author(s) of the research, the name of 
the project, the professional affiliation of the author(s), and the name of the conference where this 
research was presented. 

4. UPCOMING CONFERENCES. If you are aware of an upcoming conference that you think the 
other members would like to know about, please email me the details of the conference.  

5. RECENTLY DEFENDED DISSERTATIONS & THESES. If you have a student or you are 
student who has recently defended a dissertation or thesis (in the last year), please have the student 
send me a short abstract (about 200-300 words), the university affiliation and the name of the 
student's supervisor. 

6. FELLOWSHIPS OR JOB OPPORTUNITIES. If you are aware of any fellowships or job 
opportunities that would be of interest to our members, please send me the details of them. 

7. CALL FOR PAPERS/ABSTRACTS. If you have received a call for papers/abstracts for 
conferences and/or publications please send me the details. 

8. BOOK REVIEW. If you have read a book recently that you think would be of interest to SWAP 
Members, please write a book review (length at your discretion) and send it to me 
(jessica.mccutcheon@usask.ca). Include: Title of the book, author(s), publication date, publisher, 
and your name. 

Submission Deadline for January’s Newsletter is January 15, 2014 
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SWAP ASSOCIATE  
MEMBERSHIP 

APPLICATION FORM  

 
Name:                         

_____________________________________________ 

Mailing Address: _____________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________ 

           Email address:           _____________________________________________ 

 
Annual Dues: 
Please check one: 

 Associate Member    $21.40 
Sustaining Associate Member   $32.10 
Student Associate Member    $5.35 

 
Associate Members of SWAP receive our newsletter three times a year, and enjoy 
full rights and privileges of membership (except for the right to nominate or hold 
office).  The membership year extends from January 1 to December 31. 

 
According to section bylaws, Associate Membership is open to those persons who 
are not members of CPA, but who are involved in work or study relevant to the 
purposes of the Section on Women and Psychology.  Please describe briefly how 
your interests relate to women and psychology: 
________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________  

________________________________________________________________________ 

Signature: ___________________________________    Date:  ____________________ 

Please mail this form and cheque (made payable to CPA/SWAP) to Dr. Lana Stermac, 
Department of Applied Psychology & Human Development, University of Toronto/OISE, 252 
Bloor Street West, 9-199, Toronto, Ontario, M5S 1V6; E-mail: lstermac@oise.utoronto.ca   

 


